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9" February 2023

Dear Parent/Guardian,

The Winmalee High School Learning Hub will again be facilitating a weekly homework
program to be run on Monday afternoons from 2.45pm - 3.45pm. The program will
commence in Week 4 of Term 1 (13" February). This program will take place in the
Learning Hub and be supervised by Mrs Shead, Ms Doyle and Ms Hinchey Holley, the
Learning Hub and Learning Support teachers. The aim of the program is to offer a
'drop-in' space for Year 7-10 students so they may establish skills in areas of need or
receive assistance with homework and assessment tasks. This activity is designed

for students who are able to undertake independent work.

As part of the program, students will also be given strategies and skills to manage their
time, stress and organisation skills.

At the end of each session, students will be dismissed from the Learning Hub by the
supervising teachers and be expected to immediately make their way to their
designated transport home.

Positive outcomes from the program may include:
* Learning support
* Engaging and motivating students to persevere with set work
* Learning to manage stress using simple tools
*  Providing an opportunity for deliberate practice
+ Providing an opportunity to accept and apply feedback

* Providing an opportunity to establish new relationships in an inclusive and
supportive environment

If you would like your child to attend this program, please send a permission note with
your child, allowing them to access the Learning Hub between 2.45pm and 3.45pm on
Mondays.

Please note: The permission note does not require your child to attend every week,

only the weeks the student feels they need to attend.

i
Ms Vwacas, Principal Ms Karen Shead, Learning Hub
Teacher

Yours Sincer




PERMISSION NOTE

Please sign and return to the Learning Hub if you wish your child to participate in the
Homework Hub program.

Itis understood that:

a) My child will attend the Homework Hub in the Learning Hub on Mondays.

b) The total cost of the incursion is NIL

c) This program will run each term. Facebook posts and Parent Portal notices will
provide starting and finishing weeks for the program each term.

d) Supervising teachers will have disciplinary power over students at all times

e) No smoking or drinking of alcohol will be allowed.

f) Students will remain supervised in the Learning Hub from 2.45 -3.45pm.

g) Students will be expected to depart from the hub at 3:45 and immediately walk
to their designated transport

h) Students will not be able to attend without parents' permission and mode of
transport stated.

Please state if your child suffers from any recurring illness and is presently taking medication.
This information is confidential but is needed by supervising teachers in case of illness or
emergency.

Special medical INfOrmMation ... aen s

TRANSPORT HOME: Please circle

CAR BUS WALK BIKE/SCOOTER

Parent/Guardian signature Date



